
BSA Graduate Student Research Award Funding Increase
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In July of 2018, the Board and Council approved a plan to put at least $25,000 toward graduate student research awards. This was decided after a membership survey and with the intention to support our mission by increasing the awards from the $500 amount that has been in place for many years.  

The motion that passed stated that we would fundraise for this effort by increasing Professional member/Professional family dues in the Society by $25 while also allowing for an opt-out.  

To date, we have raised $6525 from 261 Professional members who have renewed their membership. I estimate that we will raise ~$10K in FY19 via this mechanism.  

The remainder of the funding needed for the increased awards is to come from tapping into the unrealized gain on the virtual carve-out from the BSA investment account for graduate student research awards that was set up some years ago.  

If 2.5% in earnings is taken from the carve-out (very conservative), this amounts to $11K.  If 5% is taken, this amounts to $22K.
 

DECISION:
The Board must decide how conservative it wants to be in increasing award funding for FY2019 as we will advertise the availability of the awards soon (the deadline is March 15, 2019).

I would recommend the bolder approach of 5% because the proposal that BSA allocate $30,000 in FY19 to grad research awards (yielding 20-$1500 Graduate Student Research Awards) was well-received by our membership and strongly supported by survey results. If the Board would like to take a more conservative stance given the recent market downturn, we might offer 20 awards at $1250 or 15 awards at $1650. Clearly, other options are possible. 

